STRATMOOR NEWS

Stratmoor Hills Water, Sanitation & Fire Protection Districts

Volume 24 Issue 10

By now, you may have heard that the Colorado River is drying up.

The river's flow is down by about 20 percent, compared to the 1900s, and the two largest reservoirs it feeds are less than a third full. The water in Lake Mead, the nation's biggest reservoir, has dropped more than 150 feet in the last two decades, leaving little water for the more than 40 million people who depend on the river.

Part of the reason why the Colorado River is shrinking is the dwindling amount of snow and rain. The West is in its 23rd year of drought, which research suggests could be the driest period in the last 1,200 years, made worse by climate change.

Then there is the sheer number of cities and farms that are sucking down water. About three-quarters of all water that humans consume from the Colorado River goes toward irrigating farms, which, among other things, supply nearly all of the nation's winter veggies.

But a key reason why the Colorado River is running out of water has more to do with math than anything — bad math.

One hundred years ago, government officials divvied up water in the Colorado River among the seven states that rely on it including Arizona, California, Colorado, Nevada, New Mexico, Utah, and Wyoming. The agreement, known as the Colorado River Compact, was based on one critically important number: the total amount of water that the Colorado River can supply yearly.

https://www.vox.com/2022/9/23/23357093/colorado-river-drought-cuts

October 2022



See us on the website at: stratmoorhillswater.org







Preparing your home for Winter

Consider this everything you need to know before your house transitions from hot summer days to cool fall nights... and eventually freezing temperatures.

- 1. Clean, or possibly replace, your gutters 2. Check for Drafts
- 3. Drain all outdoor faucets
- 5. Fix any cracks in your driveway
- 7. Fertilize your lawn
- 9. Change your batteries

- 4. Bring in your outdoor furniture
- 6. Change all Filters
- 8. Test winter equipment
- 10. Have your furnace inspected

BILLING SCHEDULE (est.)

Bills Mailed - October 5, 2022 Payments Due - October 14, 2022 Late Notices Mailed - October 17, 2022 Shut Off Payments Due - Oct 25, 2022 Shut Off Day - October 26, 2022

If you believe you may be late making your payment, please call us to make arrangements to

Meter Read Date - October 31. 2022

STRATMOOR HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION - http://www.stratmoorhills.org/contact.php

SEWER PROBLEMS

If you have problems with your sewer line, please give us a call first so that we can determine if it is your service line or our main line. If it is in your line, we will notify you promptly. If it is our problem, we will take care of it immediately.

Volume 24 Issue 10

Page 2

Stratmoor Hills Fire Protection District



The Volunteer Firefighters will be traveling in your neighborhood for our annual <u>"Halloween Cruise"</u> on Halloween night starting around

5:00 - 8:00 pm







Look for the big trucks and wait for the firefighters to throw some candy your way!!!!!!!!!



Stratmoor News is published monthly by the Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts. For questions, comments, or suggestions, please contact Kevin Niles, at 576-0311. The Stratmoor Hills Water, Fire Protection and Sanitation Districts are governed by an individual, elected Boards of Directors. Currently, the members for each of the three Boards are: Robert Colgrove—Chairperson/President, James Pesicka—Vice Chairperson/President, John Willcox—Secretary/Treasurer, Cynthia Dent—Director, and Richard Dull—Director.

Board elections are held in May of even-numbered years. Board meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month beginning at 3:00 p.m. at the Fire Station (2160 "B" Street). Meeting agendas are posted at the Water District office (1811 "B" Street), the Fire Station and at the Stratmoor Elementary School (200 Loomis Avenue). If you would like more information about the Districts, please contact Kevin Niles at the Water and Sanitation Districts at 576-0311 or by e-mail at kevin@stratmoorhillswater.org or Dottie Barrett for the Fire Protection District at 576-1200 or by e-mail at mail@shvfd.com